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September 27, 2020 

Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
 

 

 



 

Mass Intentions 
 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 26 ï Vigil Mass 

4PM  +Norman & Margaret Zlotorzynski  

by Family 
 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 27 

Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

7AM  +Edward Pastuzak by Son, Jim & 

 Granddaughter 

9AM    Parish Family of Mother Cabrini Church 

11AM  Jaden Leiby (Health)  

by MaryAnn & Bob Barrett & Fam. 
 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 28 

Ss. Wenceslaus & Lawrence Ruiz & Companions 

8AM +Charley Boyle by Patti & Children 
 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 29 

Ss. Michael, Gabriel & Raphael 

8AM+ Edward Baran by Family 
 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 30 

St. Jerome 

8AM  +Rose & Roy Shaffer, Ann, Ed, Chris & Jim  

by Rose Marie                   
 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 1 

St. Therese of the Child Jesus 

8AM +Deceased Parents, Relatives & Benefactors  

of the Franciscan Order 
 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 2 

The Holy Guardian Angels 

8AM   Living Parents, Relatives & Benefactors  

of the Franciscan Order 
 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 3 

Twenty-Sixth Week in Ordinary Time 

8AM  +Daniel Knorr by Wife, Diane 

4PM   +Emmett & Helen OôNeill & Son, Bob  

by Pat & Mike 
 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 4 

Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 

7AM    +Earle Seidel by Wife, Rita & Daughters 

9AM    ++Deceased Members of the St. Francis 

    Beneficial Society 

11AM    Parish Family of Mother Cabrini Church             

     

                   

 

 

 

 

Tabernacle Flowers I & II  

In Memory of Charley Boyle  

by Patti & Children 

 

 

 
 

Collection Totals for the Weekend of 

September 20, 2020 
 

Offertory:           $3,865.00 

Parish Dues:                226.00 

Parish Property Insurance:                  574.00 

Religious Education:               103.00 

Cabrini Yo uth Center:                35.00 

Flowers for 40 Hours:                             19.00 

Total:            $4,822.00 
 
 

Hurricane & Fire Relief:         $    891.00 

Peters Pence:          $    101.00 

Mission Co-Op:          $        5.00   

World Mission:         $        6.00 

Franciscan Missions:          $        5.00  

   

 

 
 

Mother Cabrini Memorials  
 

In Memory of Catherine Tomcavage 

$25 by Catherine Labosky 

 

 

 

Exercise Your ñWill Powerò  
If you havenôt done so already, you can 

include Mother Cabrini Parish in your 

will through the use of a codicil. Your 

attorney can advise you on how easy 

adding a codicil can be.  

 

 

PONDER POINT 
 

ñBe sober, be watchful. Your enemy the  

devil prowls around like a roaring lion,  

looking for someone to devour.ò 

1 Peter 5:8 

 

 

 

 



  

Your support of Mother Cabrini Parish 

. . .even in these trying times!  
 

Remember Mother Cabrini Parish needs your  

support now more than ever.  
These are trying times for all of us and our parish income is 

slowly recovering. Mother Cabrini Parish continues to have bills regarding salaries, basic 

utilities, property insurances, etc. To the best of your ability, please remember 

your parish.  It would be most helpful if you would either mail your weekly 

offertory gift or drop it in the door mail slot, located on the side porch of the 

parish office. I thank all those parishioners who have been supporting their 

parish with their offerings!   

Your pastor, Fr. Martin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SACRAMENT OF 

PENANCE  

During this Corona Virus  time, we cannot 

use the church confessional because of its 

confined space. However, the Sacrament of 

Reconciliation is readily available to all. 

 

Please call the parish office or the Friary to 

make an appointment with either 

Fr. Martin or Fr. Stephen to schedule a time 

and location to receive this beautiful 

Sacrament of Peace. 
                                                                                                        
 

                                                                                                                                 Rembrandt:  

                                                                                                          ά¢ƘŜ {ǘƻǊƳ hƴ ¢ƘŜ {Ŝŀ hŦ DŀƭƛƭŜŜέ 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT FOR THE MIDDLE DISTRICT  

OF PENNSYLVANIA  

  

In re Diocese of Harrisburg Case No. 1:20-bk-00599 (HWV)  

  

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE THAT, On February 19, 2020 the Roman Catholic Diocese of 

Harrisburg (ñDioceseò) filed for protection under chapter 11 of title 11 of the United States 

Code (the ñBankruptcy Codeò).  

  

The Bankruptcy Court has established November 13, 2020 at 11:59 p.m. (prevailing 

Eastern time) as the deadline to file proofs of claim against the Diocese (the ñbar dateò).  

  

If you have a claim against the Diocese, including, without limitation, a claim related to 

sexual abuse committed by any person connected with the Diocese, you must file a claim 

on or before the Bar Date.  

  

Please visit https://dm.epiq11.com/RCDH or call (866) 9770992 for more information on 

how to file your proof of claim.  

  

IF YOU DO NOT TIMELY FILE A PROOF OF CLAIM, YOU MAY FORFIET YOUR 

RIGHT TO VOTE ON ANY PLAN OF REORGANIZATION AND TO SHARE IN ANY 

DISTRIBUTIONS MADE TO CREDITORS IN CONNECTION WITH THE DEBTORôS 

CHAPTER 11 CASE 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT  

FOR THE MIDDLE DISTRICT OF PENNSYLVANIA HARRISBURG DIVISION  

 

NOTICE OF THE DEADLINE FOR TIMELY FILING PROOFS OF CLAIMS RELATING TO, OR 

ARISING FROM, SEXUAL ABUSE   

THIS IS AN IMPORTANT NOTICE.   

YOUR RIGHTS MIGHT BE AFFECTED.  

TO ALL PERSONS WITH CLAIMS ARISING FROM SEXUAL ABUSE FOR WHICH THE ROMAN 

CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF HARRISBURG MAY BE LIABLE:  

NOVEMBER 13, 2020  IS THE LAST DATE TO TIMELY FILE  
PROOFS OF CLAIMS FOR SEXUAL ABUSE  
On February 19, 2020, the Roman Catholic Diocese ƻŦ IŀǊǊƛǎōǳǊƎ όǘƘŜ άDebtorέύ ŦƛƭŜŘ ŀ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŀǊȅ ǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǊŜƭƛŜŦ 

ǳƴŘŜǊ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ мм ƻŦ ǘƛǘƭŜ мм ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ {ǘŀǘŜǎ /ƻŘŜ όǘƘŜ άBankruptcy Codeέύ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ {ǘŀǘŜǎ .ŀƴƪǊǳǇǘŎȅ 

/ƻǳǊǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aƛŘŘƭŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ƻŦ tŜƴƴǎȅƭǾŀƴƛŀ όǘƘŜ άCourtέύΦ ¢ƘŜ 5ŜōǘƻǊΩǎ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΣ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǎŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊΣ ǇǊƻƻŦ ƻŦ ŎƭŀƛƳ 

form, and other relevant information related to this chapter 11 case may be obtained at the website maintained 

ōȅ ǘƘŜ 5ŜōǘƻǊΩǎ ŎƭŀƛƳǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘƛŎƛƴƎ ŀƎŜƴǘ όƘǘǘǇǎΥκκŘƳΦŜǇƛǉммΦŎƻƳκw/5IύΦ LƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ƘŀǾe asserted sexual abuse 

claims against the Debtor, on account of alleged actions by people associated with the Debtor. Any person who 

believes that he or she has, or may have, a claim (as defined in section 101(5) of the Bankruptcy Code) resulting or 

arising in whole or in part, directly or indirectly from any actual or alleged sexual offense as laid out in Chapter 31 

ƻŦ ¢ƛǘƭŜ му ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŜƴƴǎȅƭǾŀƴƛŀ {ǘŀǘǳǘŜǎΣ ƻǊ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǇƘǊŀǎŜ άǎŜȄǳŀƭ ŀōǳǎŜέ ƛǎ ŘŜŦƛƴŜŘ ƛƴ пн tŀΦ/Φ{Φ Ϡ ррооόōύόнύόƛƛύΣ ŀǎ 

well as any sexual conduct or misconduct, sexual abuse or molestation, indecent assault and/or battery, rape, 

pedophilia, ephebophilia, or sexually-related physical, sexually-related psychological, or sexuallyrelated emotional 

harm, or contacts, or interactions of a sexual nature between a child and an adult, or a nonconsenting adult and 

another adult, sexual assault, sexual battery, sexual psychological or emotional abuse, humiliation, or 

intimidation, or any other conduct constituting a sexual offense, incest, or use of a child in a sexual performance, 

and seeking monetary damages or any other relief, under any theory of liability, including vicarious liability, any 

negligence-based theory,  

 

1 ¢ƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ŦƻǳǊ ŘƛƎƛǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5ŜōǘƻǊΩǎ ŦŜŘŜǊŀƭ ǘŀȄ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ŀǊŜΥ птфмΦ ¢ƘŜ 5ŜōǘƻǊΩǎ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻŦ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ƛǎ 

located at 4800 Union Deposit Road, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17111.  

4822-0589-3820.2 

contribution, indemnity, or any other theory based on any acts or failures to act by the Debtor or any other 

person or entity for whose acts or failure to act the Debtor is or was allegedly responsible, including but not 

limited to, claims against clergy, deacons, seminarians, employees, teachers, or volunteers, should carefully read 

this notice.  

 

In re:   

R OMAN CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF  
HARRISBURG,  

Debtor. 
1   

Chapter 11   

C ase No. 1:20-bk-00599 (HWV)  



YOU SHOULD CONSULT AN ATTORNEY IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, INCLUDING 

WHETHER YOU SHOULD FILE A PROOF OF CLAIM.  

LAST DATE FOR TIMELY FILING  
The Court entered an order establishing November 13, 2020 as the last date for each individual with sexual abuse 

claim to timely file a proof of claim. The Claims Filing Deadline and the procedures set forth below for the Sexual 

Abuse Claim Forms apply to all sexual abuse claims against the Debtor, based upon alleged acts of sexual abuse 

occurring prior February 19, 2020.  

WHO SHOULD FILE  
If you believe that you have a sexual abuse claim, you should file a Sexual Abuse Proof of Claim to maintain and 

preserve any claims that you have against the Debtor. Even if you have already filed a lawsuit against the Debtor 

alleging sexual abuse prior to February 19, 2020, you should still file a Sexual Abuse Claim Form to maintain and 

ǇǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǊƛƎƘǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ŜōǘƻǊΩǎ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ мм ŎŀǎŜΦ  

WHO SHOULD NOT FILE  
You should not file a Sexual Abuse Claim Form if: (a) your sexual abuse claim has already been paid in full or 

otherwise previously settled; OR (b) you do not have a claim against the Debtor.  

WHAT TO FILE  
FILE A SEXUAL ABUSE CLAIM FORM, A COPY OF WHICH IS ENCLOSED. YO U MAY ALSO 

OBTAIN A COPY OF THE SEXUAL ABUSE CLAIM FORM BY FOLLOWING THE INSTRUCTIONS 

BELOW:   

PROCEDURES FOR FILING A SEXUAL ABUSE CLAIM FORM  
To file a Sexual Abuse Claim Form, take the following steps:  

Fill out the Sexual Abuse Claim Form in its entirety.  

For additional copies of the Sexual Abuse Claim Form: (a) photocopy the Sexual Abuse Claim Form; (b) contact the 

5ŜōǘƻǊΩǎ ŎƭŀƛƳǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘƛŎƛƴƎ ŀƎŜƴǘ ŀǘ όуссύ фтт-лффнΤ όŎύ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ 5ŜōǘƻǊΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀǘΥ 

https://www.hbgdiocese.org; or (d) visit the websƛǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5ŜōǘƻǊΩǎ ŎƭŀƛƳǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘƛŎƛƴƎ ŀƎŜƴǘ ŀǘ 

https://dm.epiq11.com/RCDH.  

4822-0589-3820.2 

 

 

Please note that neither the Debtorôs staff nor the Debtorôs claims and noticing agent is permitted to give 

legal advice. You should consult your own attorney for assistance regarding any such inquiries.  

wŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ {ŜȄǳŀƭ !ōǳǎŜ /ƭŀƛƳ CƻǊƳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 5ŜōǘƻǊΩǎ ŎƭŀƛƳǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘƛŎƛƴƎ ŀƎŜƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ 

set forth below by the Claims Filing Deadline. Sexual Abuse Claim Forms will be deemed timely filed only if they 

are actually received ōȅ ǘƘŜ 5ŜōǘƻǊΩǎ ŎƭŀƛƳǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘƛŎƛƴƎ ŀƎŜƴǘ ōȅ November 13, 2020.  

If you are returning a Sexual Abuse Proof of Claim by mail, allow sufficient mailing time so that the Sexual Abuse 

Claim Form is received on or before November 13, 2020. Sexual Abuse Claim Forms that are postmarked before 

that date, i.e.Σ ǘƘŜ /ƭŀƛƳǎ CƛƭƛƴƎ 5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜΣ ōǳǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 5ŜōǘƻǊΩǎ ŎƭŀƛƳǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘƛŎƛƴƎ ŀƎŜƴǘ ŀŦǘŜǊ 

the Claims Filing Deadline, will be considered tardy.  

Sexual Abuse Claim Forms should be delivered to the following address:  

 



If by First Class Mail:  

Roman Catholic Diocese of Harrisburg, 
Claims Processing Center  
c/o Epiq Corporate Restructuring, LLC  
P.O. Box 4421  
Beaverton, OR 97076-4421  

If by Hand Delivery or Overnight Mail:   

Roman Catholic Diocese of Harrisburg, 
Claims Processing Center c/o Epiq 
Corporate Restructuring, LLC 10300 SW 
Allen Blvd.  
Beaverton, OR 97005  

 

CONSEQUENCES OF FAILURE TO FILE A PROOF OF CLAIM   

There may be consequences for failing to file a claim. Please consult your attorney.  

CONFIDENTIALITY  
Filed Sexual Abuse Claim Forms will remain confidential in this chapter 11 case, unless you elect otherwise in Part 

1 of the Sexual Abuse Claim Form. Therefore, the Sexual Abuse Claim Form that you file will not be available to the 

general public, but will be kept confidential, except that information will be provided to the Debtor, the United 

States Trustee for the Middle District of Pennsylvania, the DebǘƻǊΩǎ ƛƴǎǳǊŜǊǎΣ ŀǘǘƻǊƴŜȅǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΣ ŀƴȅ 

unknown claims representative appointed by the Court, any settlement trustee appointed to administer payments 

to Sexual Abuse Claimants, prison authorities for any incarcerated Sexual Abuse Claimants, and such other 

persons as the Court determines should have the information in order to evaluate the sexual abuse claim, all of 

whom will agree to keep the information provided by you confidential. Dated: May 6, 2020  

4822-0589-3820.2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Hear Ye!  Hear Ye!  We share great news!!!  

 

It took a lot of discussion and planning to rethink, to reorganize and 

reconstruct our June Fatherôs Day Picnic into a several hours event 

on two separate days and on two separate August weekends.  It was a 

gamble, we held our collective breaths, said our prayers. . .  and it 

paid off!  I couldnôt have asked for nor witnessed better cooperation 

from so many parishioners and friends of Mother Cabrini Parish.   

 

The kitchen crew rose to the occasion, came together for several 

weeks with a great spirit and produced a choice selection from our 

famous and delicious picnic menu.  Not wanting an abundance of  

left-over food, the plan was to produce approximately 30% of our 

Fatherôs Day volume.  Although we did run out of some items early 

in the afternoon, by the end of the day we sold out of everything which was the plan.  The 

relatively small left over pierogi inventory was quickly snatched up in our post food-sale event.  

All things considered, our workers were very pleased with the results.  Kudos to this hard 

working team! 

 

Part Two of our picnic effort was the Prizes Galore/Basket Raffle.  Folks, we hit a grand slam!  

So many parishioners, friends of Mother Cabrini, parish vendors and area businesses contributed 

most generously to the prize collection.  We catalogued a record 126 ñBaskets/Prizes!ò  

Parishioners who could not supply a prize/basket or werenôt able to patronize the raffle event, 

made monetary donations.  An added blessing. . .  a non-parishioner and a friend of Mother 

Cabrini Parish made a $2,000 donation to our August events to help insure a successful outcome!  

Kudos and Thanks to our neighbor, the St. Francis Club, which contributed $1,000 to our August 

events.  A current parishioner donated $500 to help support the Prizes Galore Day.  And, a  

former parishioner who lives out of the area, sent us $500 and good wishes for our success!  We 

are blessed to have such generous benefactors.  Kudos to all our prizes Galore workers! 

 

And now the numbers. . .  (For the sake of brevity and space, weôve condensed the details for this 

report into broad categories.) 

 

INCOME: All Food Sales, $14,979; Fatherôs Day Raffle, $11,980.37; June Lottery Calendar, 

$1,550; Prizes Galore/Raffle $10,138; TOTAL INCOME: $38,647.37. 

TOTAL EXPENSES: Include. . .  All food products; advertising; Propane; utilities; food 

containers; licenses; health precaution materials; $$ prize money; miscellaneous etc. $4,032.65.  

The NET PROFIT of our August Reinvented Picnic Event was: $34,614.72!  Compared to our 

2019 June Picnic, and all numbers considered, we made $6,611 more on our 2020 reinvented  

2 day event!  Major factors contributing to our success were: significant less overhead using our 

Cabrini campus; some very generous monetary donations and great patronage from parishioners 

and the public.  Kudos, Thanks & Applause to everyone who had a part in making these two 

weekends such a success!  Special note to Jen and Erik Seidel who oversaw the planning and 

expended much blood, sweat, tears and time in helping to make it all happen! 
 

Fr. Martin 
 

 



 

Important Announcement 

Regarding Our Religious 

Education Program: 

Dear Members of the Faith Communities of St. 
Patrick, Mother Cabrini, and Our Lady of Hope: 

With Covid-19, we were challenged to re-imagine religious education. Our local team, which 
includes folks from the parishes of St. Patrick, Mother Cabrini, and Our Lady of Hope, have 
been working hard to respond to the call for creativity from the Diocesan Office of Religious 
Education. Our first decision was to combine the religious education programs of all three 
Franciscan Parishes, during this time of the Corona virus. 

Given our local circumstances of not being able to use our religious education classrooms, we 
prayerfully discerned how God was inviting us to adapt. This led us to the consideration of the 
Churchôs teaching that parents are the primary educators of their children (Vatican 
II, Gravissimum Educationis 3,6). The curriculum we are developing will engage both the 
children and their parents, as each child must be accompanied by an adult (parent, Godparent, 
etc.) 

Our new religious education program is intended to teach the parents how to better educate 
their children during the week, while also engaging the children themselves. The classes will last 
30-40 minutes, to place the time in church equal to or less than that of Mass during this time of 
pandemic.  Specific details about our new combined Religious Education Classes will be sent to 
parents later this week. 

Our Lady of Hope Parish is in the process of installing cameras for live streaming of worship 
services, as well as screens on the pillars of the church. This is a major change in the worship 
space, that will allow us to hold religious education classes in the largest and safest space 
available to us at this time. 

Our evangelization/ministerial intention, as related to this new technology, is fourfold: 

1.       To better engage parishioners with things such as announcements and the readings 
during Mass, for those who are hearing impaired; 

2.       To more dynamically engage children and their parents through religious education during 
a pandemic; 

3.      To reach out to parishioners who are not able to join us for liturgy and/or religious 
education classes, through live streaming and archived video recordings; 

4.      To offer greater latitude in the selection of music in the future (post-pandemic). 

 Winston Churchill once said, ´A pessimist sees the difficulty in every opportunity; an optimist 
sees opportunity in every difficulty.µ  

 In the midst of this pandemic, we are responding to our present difficulties by discerning the 
opportunities God is inviting us to make real, for the good of all in our community. Thank you for 
your support. 



 

AT THE MOTHER CABRINI SHED 
(Corner of Race & Cherry Streets)   

Sunday, October 25 th  - 11AM to 1PM  

 Donation $9.00 - Take Out Only  
 

Dinner includes ½ chicken, baked potato,  

baked beans, roll and a òsweetó.  
 

Payment due at time of order.  
 

Please make check payable to Mother Cabrini Church.  
 

 

 Tickets are available by calling the parish office  

at 570-648-4512, Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday  

during office hours.  
 

 

You Can Help Make Cabriniõs 2020  

Chicken BBQ Another Success ! 
Our cooks and volunteers are in place for our October 25th Cabrini Chicken BBQ. The 

success of the event depends upon how many tickets we sell.  For those parishioners who 

can, help sell blocks of tickets where you work, to your family, friends and neighbors!  LǘΩǎ 

a tasty platter and remember. . .  ά¸ƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ Ŝŀǘ ŀƴȅǿŀȅΗέ  You can purchase your tickets 

by calling the parish office this Monday and Tuesday at 570-648-4512 during office hours.  

Thanks! 



2021 MASS BOOK INFORMATION 
 

The parish Mass book for special wedding anniversaries, i.e. 25th, 40th, 50th,etc. will be 

open for scheduling October 12th, 13th & 14th. Then, the Mass book will be open for 

general reservations to all on Monday, October 19th onward. To be fair to all, kindly keep in 

mind that our policy is that one weekend Mass and one weekday Mass may be scheduled per family. 

Beginning Wednesday, January 6, 2021, unlimited number of Masses may be scheduled in the parish. 

Undated Masses, celebrated by the Friars in different locations may be reserved at your convenience 

anytime throughout the year.  Due to the Corona Virus Pandemic, please call the parish office to 

schedule your Masses ς 570-648-4512.  
 

 
 
 

 
 

TIME TO HELP RESTOCK OUR CABRINI WINTER FOOD PANTRY!  

REMEMBER WHAT JESUS TEACHES US: òWHAT YOU DO FOR THE LEAST, 

YOU DO FOR ME. . .ó 

From past experience, as we move into the colder 

months, we will have people coming to the parish 

office who are in need of food. In the spirit of what 

Jesus said about caring for the less fortunate, you can 

help us stock our modest food pantry shelves at the 

parish office.  

 

To help insure a variety of food items, we suggest the 

breakdown of donations by alphabet, last name. (The alphabet system is a suggestion). Feel 

free to donate any food items that you wish. It helps us if you bring your donation directly to 

the parish office side porch door during office hours. You may also leave your food donation in 

ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǾŜǎǘƛōǳƭŜ ƛŦ ƛǘΩǎ ƳƻǊŜ ŎƻƴǾŜƴƛŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΦ  ¢ƻ insure food safety, please do not 

donate expired products nor damaged containers. 
 

If you choose to use the last name alphabet system, we invite you to donate the following: 
 

                                                A through I: 
pasta, spaghetti sauce, rice, Kraft Dinner (mac & cheese) 

canned vegetables, cookies, canned beef stew,  
 

                                               J through R: 
stove top stuffing/ instant mashed potatoes, gravy, canned fruit,  

pudding/jello & jello & pudding cups, cookƛŜǎΣ ŎŀƴƴŜŘ ƳŜŀǘΣ IƻǊƳŜƭ ά/ƻƳǇƭŜŀǘǎέ 
 

                                                   S through Z: 
peanut butter, jelly, marshmallow fluff, crackers, cereal, canned tuna,  

cookies, canned or dried soup  
 

Food Donations will be accepted beginning Monday, October 12th   

at the parish office during office hours.  

 Please bring your donations to the side porch door and ring the doorbell.   

javascript:edit(9706)


FRANCISCAN NEWS  
 

Our Friars to Mark St. Francis Day, October 4th 
 

This year the Memorial of St. Francis of Assisi falls on Sunday, October 4th.  The Minister 
Provincial of the friars, Fr. James McCurry, OFM Conv. sought special permission from Bishop 
Gainer to celebrate the Mass of St. Francis Day on each of the Sunday Masses on the weekend 
of October 3/4. 
 

Bishop Gainer readily granted Fr. James' request and offered words of thanks and appreciation 
in his letter to the Franciscans for their long and dedicated ministry to the three area parishes of 
Mother Cabrini, Our Lady of Hope and St. Patrick. 
 

Join with the friars on the weekend of October 3/4 in honoring St. Francis of Assisi.  His 
universal popularity and ability to inspire continues to reach across the globe, and across all 
faith traditions, political and ethnic boundaries.  Our current Holy Father, Pope Francis, chose 
St. Francis as his inspiration as he began his Papacy.  
 

The Franciscan Center in Coal Township is the latest example of how the friars seek to help 
build a more equitable and fraternal society, motivated by how St. Francis lived the Gospel 
message of Jesus. The friars continue to draw their inspiration, blessings and energy from their 
founder, "The little poor man of Assisi," and celebrate his feast-day, October 4. 
 

St. Francis' message of achieving reconciliation with God, our brothers and sisters and with 
God's creation is so urgently needed in our world today.  May we continue to be transformed 
into the Lord's instruments of peace! 
 

The Franciscans wish everyone in their pastoral care and all people of goodwill:  "PAX et 
BONUM", "Peace and all Good!"  Happy St. Francis Day everyone! 
 
 

 
 

St. Francis Beneficial Society  
Memorial Mass ς Next Sunday, October 4th - 9AM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

St. Francis Day ð Pet Blessing  
 

PRETTY UP YOUR PETS (WHATEVER THEY MAY BE!) 

AND BRING THEM TO OUR ANNUAL ST. FRANCIS DAY 

BLESSING NEXT SUNDAY, OCTOBER 4 TH AT 12PM 

BEHIND THE CHURCH.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Facial Masks must be worn and  

Social Distancing must be observed.  



 

Regarding our Cemeteries. . . 
 

Water service in the cemetery will be shut off next Monday,  

October 5th.  Also, trash cans will be removed at this time. Please clean 

your grave sites of all pots, decorations etc. and place the debris in the 

trash cans. Items left over the fall and winter eventually blow all over 

the cemetery.  Speaking of trash cans. . .  please do not deposit your 

pet waste in the trash cans. It is most rude and discourteous to expect our 

maintenance crew to empty cans with bags of dog waste inside.  If your ñFidoò 

relieves himself in the cemetery, please take that souvenir home with him.  Also, the 

gates of St. Michael Cemetery will be locked at this time.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



We Need to Continue  

Our Vigilance Against  

Corona Virus 
Gathering for public worship at  

Mother Cabrini Church. . .  
 

Cabrini Parishioners. . .  We recently 

received from the Diocese the 

following reminder to all pastors 

regarding the return of public 

worship at our churches. 

 
 

Reminders: 

 

- Sanitization of public spaces must occur after every liturgical gathering in our churches. 

 

- Except in the case of children under 2 years of age and persons with health issues, masks 

are to be worn as face covering the entire time parishioners attend Mass or any other 

liturgical event in a parish, including sacramental Confession. They are not permitted to be 

lowered at any time while in the church except to receive Holy Communion. It is not 

acceptable for parishioners to lower their face masks while sitting in the pew. 

 

- Social distancing is to be strictly enforced. The measure of 6 feet between individuals 

and family groups is to be maintained while seated and moving. Groups are not to gather 

outside of our churches for social time. Face masks should be worn until a person has left 

the church property and distanced himself or herself from the other congregants. It should 

be underscored that this is an act of charity, above all, not an 

infringement upon a personal right. 

  

Your diligence in adhering to these guidelines helps to prevent 

further safety concerns for your parishioners and those in attendance 

at weddings and funerals.  

 

The protocol and directives are not optional. 
 

ẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆẆ 
 

 Here at Mother Cabrini, we are observing all of the above mentioned protocols. 
The parish community expresses thanks and appreciation to all the various parishioners 

who volunteer after each Mass as well as after funerals to help ñsanitizeò the church.  

 Thank you for your generosity of service!  Fr. Martin 



Thank you to Mother Cabriniõs 

Parishioners Who are Helping 

Us Cover our Parishõs  

Weekly Expenses  
 

Please note:  Even though the church has partially òre-openedó, the letter carrier still 

comes to the Mother Cabrini Parish Office building six days a week.  He/She deposits 

our mail through the letter slot in the side porch door.  In the bundle of mail there 

is always a parish bill or two (just like your home expenses).  The current situation 

has reduced our parish income flow dramatically  which makes it inc reasing difficult 

to pay our regular occurring bills.  
 

I am most grateful to those parishioners who are attending Mass and leave their 

offerings in the church baskets. I thank those who mail in their offertory envelopes 

or drop off their donations through the parish office mail slot to help keep Cabrini 

afloat.  Some parishioners have been most generous and have made four -figure 

donations to help us through this financially arid -period.  Praise Jesus!  
 

If you are reading this òE-bulletinó and are supporting your parish in one form or 

another, THANK YOU VERY MUCH !  If you are reading this òE-Bulletinó and havenõt 

yet sent in your offertory gifts, please do so, either at Mass, through the mail or 

through the side porch mail slot.  
 

God bless all those Mother Cabrini Parishioners who support the parish. . . in good 

times and in bad, in rain or shine, whether on vacation or in town, whether the doors 

are locked or unlocked, or in times of health or in times of virus!    

Thanks everybod y!  Fr. Martin  

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 ñChristus Consolatorò 

  ñThe Divine Healerò 

Please Pray For the Sick, especially, Ann Barber, Bob Hauer, 

Jim Logic, Kapukui Sykes, Justin Wachter, Candida Davis, Matthew 

(Butch) Menapace, Betty Menapace, Dennis Shuey, Aunt Sandy, 

Uncle Pete, Henry, George Klemick, Connie Yucha, Audrey 

Spaulding, Kathy Marquez, Alex & Shirley Stefanowicz, Gertrude 

Slawek, Pete Yucha, Allen Hornberger, Mark Senoski, Cassandra 

Senoski, Roberta Jasper, Marge Schiccatano, Thomas & Sylvia 

Pappas, Barbara A. Verano, Jaden Leiby, Lorraine Gusick, Russ 

Jones, Helen Gallagher, Patrick Latsha, Dan Noll, Mark M., Mark 

Krzykwa, John Rauch, Jerry Surak, Mike Surak, Dolly Sills, Fr. Noel 

Danielewicz, OFM Conv., and Joe Hamilton. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Notes on the ñChristus Consolatorò or ñThe Divine Healerò Statue 
 

The awe-inspiring "Christus Consolator" or "The Divine Healer" statue is located in the lobby of 

the domed Billings Administration Building at The Johns Hopkins Hospital, Baltimore. 
 

Lithographs that ran in the local newspapers the morning the Hospital opened show an open 

rotunda, with octagonal design work in the center of the floor. Soon after, that center most spot 

was covered over by a 10 1/2-foot Carrara marble Christ statue that has stood there ever since.  
 

Donated in 1896 by William Wallace Spence, a Scottish immigrant and one of the wealthiest 

businessmen in Baltimore, the statue is an exact copy of the Christus Consolator that Danish 

sculptor Bertel Thorwaldsen executed for Copenhagen's Frue Kirke (Church of Our Lady - 

Copenhagen Cathedral) in 1821. 
 

Through the years, Hopkins employees have rubbed the statue's toes in passing, and patients 

often pray before it. It has become a symbol of compassion and hope. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES  
AT OUR LADY OF HOPE CHURCH, 

COAL TOWNSHIP 
 

1. 

Our Lady of Hope Church is looking for a part 
time reliable, skilled maintenance worker to perform essential upkeep tasks 
throughout our facility. In this position, you will be responsible for a wide variety of 
activities such as repairs and cleaning to ensure that our facilities are both tidy and 
functional. Being reliable and self-motivated with a keen eye for detail is essential in 
this job, as the ideal candidate will have significant work experience and solid technical 
knowledge. You should have the manual dexterity and physical stamina necessary for 
this work. Please call the parish office at 570.648.4432 for more details. 

2. 

Our Lady of Hope Church is looking for a responsible part-time custodian  to maintain 
and protect our facilities. The external and internal appearance of a building reflects 
on the community. It is important for a custodian to be careful and thorough in 
working, cleaning and tidying the premises. The ideal candidate will be experienced in 
a custodian role focused on building upkeep. Physical endurance and a keen eye for 
detail and diligence are also imperative in custodial maintenance jobs. Please call the 
parish office at 570.648.4432 for more details. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Our Lady of Hopeõs Fall Food Sale  

and Basket Raffle  
will be held in their Parish Hall, Corner of Oak & Chestnut Sts. 

Friday, October 16th  -  4PM to 8PM 
Saturday, October 17th  -  11AM to 6PM 

 

Food is Take Out Only 
Menu: Haluski, Potato Cakes & Potato Cake Batter,  

Pigeons, Sausage Sandwich and possibly Pierogi.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

FALL FOOD SALE  

ST. PATRICK CHURCH HALL  

331 W. SHAMOKIN STREET  

TREVORTON 
 

Friday, October 30 ð 1PM to 4PM  

Saturday, October 31 ð 11AM to 2PM  

Homemade soups, Pigeons, Haluski,  

Cole Slaw and Delicious Baked Goods  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Free Golden Oldies Show  

Saturday, October 3 - Mount Carmel Town Park 
6:00-8:00PM - Music by Memory Lane.  

Bring lawn chairs. Covid-19 rules in effect.  
Food & Refreshments available.  

Restrooms available. 
Honoring 1st Responders. - Informal Cruise Sunday, October 4 from 

Farmers Market Parking Lot. 
For more information call Joe at 570-373-3561. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Diocese of Harrisburg 

witness@hbgdiocese.org 
 

The Catholic Witness 

mailto:witness@hbgdiocese.org


is now on line. 
 

For the current edition of the Catholic Witness, 

click here 

 

BRAIN TEASER FOR  

THE TWENTY - SIXTH  

SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

See the next page for  

https://www.hbgdiocese.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/June-11-Edition.pdf


Our Twenty - Sixth Sunday  

in Ordinary Time  

òKids Korneró page! 
 



 
 


